You can find your MP’s address and email address here. Feel free to personalise this letter and to mention the JENGbA lobby of MPs on 11th September if you write before then. Make sure you include your home address, or at the very least, your postcode, so that your MP knows the letter or email is coming from one of their constituents.

Dear  
     
I'm emailing you regarding the common law doctrine of joint enterprise, and how it has been misused.

I would like to share with you a request from myself and the national campaign JENGbA group (Joint Enterprise Not Guilty by Association), that you show your support of the second reading of the private member’s bill which will be heard in Parliament, on the 24th November 2023 (time to be confirmed) of the Criminal Appeal (Amendment) Bill, which will be presented by Barry Sheerman MP.

Back in 2016, JENGbA was vindicated when the Supreme Court ruled in favour of JENGbA and conceded the law had taken a wrong turn in 1984. Despite this landmark victory, to date only two people have had their conviction quashed. This is because people can only appeal their conviction if they pass what is called the “substantial injustice test", which in simple terms demands the applicant prove they are innocent of the offence they have been convicted of before being allowed to appeal their conviction.

I am sure you will agree that this is an unfair barrier for those already convicted under a wrong interpretation of the law.

The Bill when passed will abolish “The substantial injustice test” and provide justice, in the form of an opportunity to appeal, to those convicted under the wrong interpretation of the law.

As a one of your constituents, I hope you will support this bill and add your name to the growing list of MPs in support of this private member’s bill.

Kind Regards 



